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Dear Alumni and Friends, 

It is with a heavy heart that I inform you of the sudden and unexpected passing of my father, Robert Sadowski. The love and support from the 
NBGC family has been overwhelming, as well as inspirational. Similar to NBGCôs mission, during my fatherôs life, he impacted thousands of              
inner-city lives through the power of athletics. If you have time, please read the Chicago Sun-times (February 13, 2019- ñA life of hustling,                
volunteering, coaching, fishing: Remembering Bob Sadowski.ò) touching article on the life of my father that was recently published.  Thank you for 

your thoughts and prayers during this difficult time.  

I am thrilled to announce that the Neighborhood Boys & Girls Club (NBGC) and Revere Park have been awarded $6 million in Tax Increment             
Financing (TIF) dollars to provide upgrades and improvements to both of our buildings. Specifically, NBGC will be getting an improved HVAC             
system (air conditioning), in addition to new doors and windows. Special thanks to Alderman Ameya Pawar for earmarking and approving these 

vital dollars.  

The Neighborhood Boys & Girls Club never ceases to amaze me. With the recent record breaking weather conditions that closed schools,                  
businesses, museums, and local after-school providers, children had no place to go while their parents had to go to work. When the schools are 
OUT, NBGC is IN!  Our staff drove in from all around the city and suburbs to offer quality, structured programs and activities for our members. The 

NBGC parents were very appreciative that we provided a safe haven for their children.  

Calling all Young Professionals!  If you are a young professional who does not have much time for meetings, but you are passionate about helping 
children, then please consider joining our Associate Board. The role of an Associate Board member is two-fold: (i) to increase NBGCôs brand 
awareness, and (ii) to increase its fundraising capabilities. This is also an amazing networking opportunity that looks great on your resume. If you 

are interested in being a part of this initiative and supporting a worthy cause, please email me at jsadowski@nbgc.org. 

At our most recent corporate board meeting, the board voted unanimously to increase the dollar amount required to be a corporate member.          
Effective in 2019, corporate dues are a minimum of $200.00 per year. If you donate $100.00, you will still be in the Century Club, but will not 
have voting rights. By donating no less than $200.00 by December 31, 2019, you will be a corporate member in good standing and shall be entitled 

to one proxy vote.  

For 88 years, the NBGC continues to provide hope and opportunity for children every day. This could not be possible without YOUR generosity 
and support.  Please consider making a life-changing gift today. You can send a check or credit card number in the return donor envelope            

enclosed, or visit www.nbgc.org and click the ñdonateò button. Thank you for investing in the life of a child.     

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Jeffrey Sadowski 

Executive Director 
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Boys Flag Football NBGC Cheerleaders Girls Soccer 

Ray Sugrue, Arp Horvath & Bill Abplanalp Jack Sharkey, Pat Geraghty, John Fahey, Pat Pfeiffer,  
Bill Sharkey, Pat Fahey, Sue Fahey & Bill Abplanalp 

Brandon West, Yasmina Chammas & Kayla Nelson 

Kevin & Katie Ward with Bonnie Werstein 

Gabe Parra & Luke McNamara Laura Arroyo & Lily Lebron 

The NBGC is very thankful for the continued support of NBC/NBGC alums Ernie Chowanec, Pat Geraghty, Phil Haley, Rich Schuster, Bill Sharkey,            
Dennis Sharkey, Jack Sharkey, Terry Sharkey & Joe Traubenik for the amazing refreshments and help serving. This alumni group played at the NBC 
in the 1950's and 1960's and love being a part of the Thanksgiving tradition! Also a big THANK YOU to Kuppie's Bakery in Villa Park, home of the best                 
doughnuts in northern Illinois! This year, these alums came together in memory of their teammate Ernie Sardilli.      
   
 

We also thank Wayne and Virginia Duckmann for co-sponsoring the event. Wayne and Virginia coached in the 1990's when their children, Wayne and 
Christine, were active members. They also own a local silk screening company, Ultimate Sports Apparel, and have been printing NBGC clothing for over 
30 years. The coffee this year is sponsored by Starbucks at 4557 N. Lincoln Ave (Lincoln & Wilson).  

2018 Thanksgiving Day Classics  

 

Boys & Girls LACROSSE Clinics are coming to NBGC!  

U.S. Lacrosse has given us a grant which includes Lacrosse sticks, balls & 

nets so NBGC can add this fun sport to our existing athletic programs.  

Look for updates & photos in the July Chatter.  


